MINUTES


Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 

Orchard Creek Lodge

March 3, 2008  7:00 P.M.


Board Members: 





President
John Zehnder

Event Coordinator
Chuck Schmidt

V.P. Membership
DiAnn Rooney

Social Chair

Cherė Andre

Secretary
Pat Heesch

Community Liaison
Joan Zehnder

Treasurer
Arnie Sondergard
Web Master

Dick Brewster







Historian

Virgil Berry

Introductions

●
John introduced and welcomed the following new members:  Ron and LuAnn Greenspane, and Michael and Sharon Condon.  

Reports

· Pat H. asked for any corrections to the February 4th minutes, which were e-mailed to all the members.  They were approved.  Comments received from some members that they had not received an e-mail with the minutes and agenda.  Pat will check this out and coordinate her e-mail list with DiAnn’s. 

· DiAnn R.was not present to give her report.

· Arnie S. reported that we now have only about 5 members who have not renewed their dues.  These dues are expected shortly.  We now have 54 cars in our group.  Our bank balance at the end of February was $1,254.00.

· Dick B. reported that things were up to date on the website.  

· Chuck Schmidt gave the updated information for all the 15 trips planned for 2008.  He said that he’d had a request for a guest car to join one of our trips.  However, it was brought up that it had been previously agreed that only members (or a guest in a member’s car) could attend our tour events.  

· Trip info:  The August trip dates for Lassen/Almanor have been changed to August 12th-14th (instead of the 5th-7th).

· Karen Johnson said the Delta Trip is scheduled for March 30th, but the payment for the meals needs to be given to her as soon as possible.

· Leaders should check with other leaders who are planning a trip in a similar area to make sure there aren’t any tour duplications.

· Cherė reported on the Cinco de Mayo party that will be held in lieu of our regularly scheduled meeting. The details of the requirements for using the Pavilion were discussed.  Cherė asked members to send in their check for the party ($5.00/each) to her by March 23rd.  Subject of guests coming to the party was brought up.  A motion was made and passed that all our social events will be limited to club members only.

· Cherė reported on our first New Members’ Coffee which will be held at John and Joan Zender’s home on March 5th.

Old Business

●
The Relay for Life will be on May 17 and 18.  Bill and Eva Holding are in charge of “The Positive Thinkers”, the name for our group during the Relay.

New Business
· Joan Zehnder requested the membership roster to include the members’ addresses.  This info will be given to DiAnn Rooney.

· At John’s request, Ernie Drake gave the full (and embellished) history of the president’s gavel.

· Virgil Berry said he was taking an unofficial trip to Daffodil Hill on March 15th (weather permitting), and anybody interested could join him.

· The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 51 members were in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

LHSCG Secretary, Pat Heesch
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